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Mission Statement: 
We are active and retired California public employees working together to 
maintain and improve the quality of the lives of our members by protecting 

and improving our earned retirement, medical, and other benefits.   
RPEA represents the rank and file retired public employees. 

 
Sharon Salcido, Editor – 893-0181 – sharonsalcidofromchico@gmail.com 

Matters concerning your address should be directed to Barbara Evans – barbevans37@aol.com - 342-4783 
RPEA Chapter 77 Mailing Address:  P.O. Box 6415, Chico, CA 95927-6415 

Chapter Website:  www.rpeachapter77.com 
 

MEETING ANNOUNCEMENT 

THURSDAY, February 1, 2018 - 11:15 A. M. 
Manzanita Place (Chico Elks Lodge) 

1705 Manzanita Avenue, Chico - (Lunch cost:  $15) 
 

PROGRAM:  “Genealogy” 

 
The speaker info was not available as the newsletter 
went to press, but it will be an interesting program! 
You will learn how to get started in genealogy and 
family history. 

LEGISLATIVE REPORT – By Mary Kowta 
 

A summary of the first half of the legislative session was 
forwarded to me by our Area ll Director, George Otterbeck, 
who had received it from RPEA lobbyists, Aaron Read and 
Pat Moran. The bills reviewed dealt with PERS issues, elder 
care issues and abuse, various pension concerns, pharmacy, 
health benefits, as well as PERS investment and divestment, 
governance. 
 
Be sure to read the next issue of the RPEA NEWSLETTER for 
latest details and Jim Anderson's review.  Stay informed! 
 
Governor Jerry Brown recently stated that "when the next 
recession comes around, the Governor will have the option 
of considering pension cutbacks" (Sac Bee 1/13/18).  There 
are those other lawmakers who would also like to see 
changes affecting those already retired.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

CHANGING OF THE GUARD 
 
Jim Gregg has stepped down as Legislative Chair, but he 
will remain on the Board as a Member at Large.  Mary 
Kowta has replaced Jim as Legislative Chair, and her first 
report appears above. 
 
Bobbie Svihus has stepped down as Sunshine Chair, and 
she will no longer be serving on the Board.  However, she 
still plans to attend our monthly luncheon meetings.  

Bobbie spread a lot of sunshine to our members as 
Sunshine Chair, and her service is really appreciated! 
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HEALTH BENEFITS REPORT – By Al Raitt 

This month I’d like to share with you information about a 
web site that provides costs for medications.  It is 
www.GoodRx.com.   I became aware of this site while 
hearing about the experience that a member of the 
statewide RPEA Health Benefits Committee was having while 
trying to obtain prescribed medications following back 
surgery.   
 
She was trying to have the prescriptions filled through our 
current health benefits manager (HBM) OptumRx, and she 
was experiencing considerable delays in obtaining the prior 
authorizations (PA’s) necessary to have the prescriptions 
filled.  Her health care provider was providing the 
information to OptumRx in a timely manner; however, 
OptumRx was telling her that it would take two to three 
weeks for the PA request to be processed; and in the mean 
time, as far as OptumRx was concerned, she was simply 
going to have to endure the pain and other discomfort until 
the PA request was completed.  (You may recall that in a 
newsletter article several months ago I listed delays in the 
PA process as one of the major complaints that members 
had about getting their prescriptions filled.) 
 
She ended up checking with various pharmacies about 

paying the “full cost” of the medications instead of trying to 

go through OptumRx; and she discovered that, in at least 

two instances, she could have the prescription filled for 

about double the amount of what the copay through 

OptumRx would have been.  In round figures, she paid about 

$10 for what would have been a $5 copay via OptumRx; and 

in the other instance she paid about $15 for what otherwise 

have been a $7.50 copay.  Granted these were “generic” (vs. 

“brand name”) medications, so the cost was fairly low to 

begin with; but by paying double the amount, she was able 

to get the medications the same day instead of having to 

wait the two to three weeks, and she thought it was well 

worth the relatively small increased costs to experience 

more immediate pain relief. 

 

While pondering her situation I happened to hear about this 

web site at the end of a major network newscast, and I 

thought it relevant to the situation described above. 

Space limitations for this article does not allow for a detailed 

description of what the web site offers; but basically, one 

can enter the name, strength, and number of capsules or 

tablets desired, click on a link for “local pharmacies,” and be 

provided with the cost at each listed pharmacy. The site only 

covers national “chain” pharmacies such as CVS, Costco, 

Raleys, Rite-Aid, Safeway, Walgreens and Wal-Mart; 

however, if desired, one could contact one of the local 

pharmacies such as Apothecary Options, Bidwell Pharmacy, 

Chico Pharmacy, Kind Care Pharmacy, Next-Door Pharmacy 

and Owen’s Pharmacy. 

 

Using a combination of the website and directly contacting 

local pharmacies may yield information about considerable 

savings at one pharmacy compared with another.  Good 

hunting! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INTERESTED IN SERVING ON THE BOARD? 
New officers will be elected at the November meeting.  We 
want to start looking for new leadership between now and 
then.  Please contact one of our Chapter 77 Board 
members if you are interested in becoming an officer and 
serving on the Board. 

http://www.goodrx.com/

